

# CENTRAL ILLINOIS MUNICIPAL CLERKS ORGANIZATION WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 9, 2020 Via Zoom

## **CALL TO ORDER**

President Angie Huonker called the meeting to order at 5:32 P.M.

# **PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE**

#### **ROLL CALL OF OFFICERS**

The following officers were electronically present for roll call:

President Angie Huonker, Immediate Past President Margaret Hurd, Vice President Stefanie Tarr, Treasurer Wendy Hundley, and Secretary Nicole Stewart.

#### OTHER MEMBERS OF CIMCO ELECTRONICALLY PRESENT:

Sue McMillan (Pekin), Carla Zerfowski (Long Creek), Kelli Bennewitz (Galesburg), Erika Welch (Galesburg), Jenny Hayden (Quincy), Janet Gray (Rantoul), Margie Barnes (West Peoria). Retired Clerks electronically present: Pat Brown.

# **APPROVAL OF THE OCTOBER 14, 2020 MINUTES**

A motion was made by Margie Barnes, seconded by Janet Gray, to approve the October 14, 2020 minutes. The motion carried by viva voce vote.

#### **REPORT OF OFFICERS AND COMMITTES**

No reports were given.

#### **OLD BUSINESS**

# Approval of Resolution Recognizing the Retirement of Pat Brown, Washington

Motion was made by Carla Zerfowski, seconded by Kelli Bennewitz, to approve the resolution recognizing the retirement of Pat Brown of Washington. Motion carried by viva voce vote.

## **NEW BUSINESS**

Presentation of Plaque to Outgoing President, Margaret Hurd – presented plaque for Margaret Hurd.

President Angie Huonker recognized Immediate Past President Hurd for her efforts as President and contributions to the organization over the past two years and presented her with a plaque as appreciation.

# **OTHER BUSINESS**

#### Website Review and Discussion

President Huonker presented the newly designed website to members via screen sharing and requested any feedback. All members present were in agreement with the changes and suggestions. President Huonker directed all membership forms be submitted to Wendy Hundly and suggested any annual reports older than 2015 could be added to the website. President Huonker said she would work on building the service information on member history. President Huonker asked that any changes to the website be sent to her directly.

## **GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS**

Janet Gray announced that MCI is working on a virtual seminar for January 2021. Janet Gray also announced she will be retiring at the end of the year and turning in her petition to run for elected Village Clerk.

Stefanie Tarr announced that Beth Ball was retiring. Stefanie also annuonced that she was running for City Clerk.

Jenny Hayden announced she was also retiring.

A motion to adjourn was made by Kelli Benowitz, seconded by Stefanie Tarr to adjourn the meeting at 6:04 P.M. The motion carried.

Nicole Stewart Deputy City Clerk, Pekin, IL